Most Holy Rosary Parish, Midleton

Parish Newsletter February 2nd 2019

<u>Parish Website; www.midletonparish.ie</u> <u>Email</u>: <u>mid2letonparishoffice@gmail.com</u>



Your prayers are requested for the repose of the following souls whose anniversaries occur: Ina O'Brien, Mick Murphy, John Cooney, Jack Lynch, Marian McGrath, Margaret Bransfield

May They Rest in Peace

We welcome the new member of our Parish Community: **Joel Warren** Who was recently Baptised.

Today, February 2nd is the Feast of Candles for the Church Altars and Home Use will be Blessed at all Masses. Tomorrow, Monday February 3rd, is the Feast of St. Blaise. Throats will be Blessed at the 8.00am, 10.00am, and the 11.00am Mass.

Divine Mercy Devotions.

Next Friday February 7th is the First Friday of February. The Divine Mercy Devotions will be incorporated in the 7.30pm Mass. Confessions on Thursday after the 10.00amMass and on Friday at 7.00pm. Everybody is very welcome to attend.

Parents' of First Communicants

Just a reminder that the next series of meetings for parents of First Communion children are on this week, the 3rd, 4th and 5th February. Times and venue same as previous classes.

Corpus Christi Procession

The annual Corpus Christi procession is a major celebration in our parish year. Last year the procession did not take place due to circumstances outside our control. Now seems a good time to have a look at how we organise the procession and what options might be possible in the future. A meeting will be held to discuss this on <u>Wednesday February 12th</u> in Holy Rosary Church, at 8.30pm. It's important that we get as wide a range of views as possible so you are all encouraged to attend the meeting.

As we approach the Season of Lent and try to discover the real meaning of The Gift of Faith. "Some people in order to discover God, read books. But there is a great book: The very nature of created things. Look above you. Look below you. Note it. Read it. God whom you want to discover never wrote that book with ink. Instead he set before your eyes the things he had made. Can you ask for a louder voice than that?

NEW PARISH CENTRE

After much discussion at the parish council and among the priests of the parish it has been decided to proceed with the provision of a new parish centre. In the past, the majority of people living in the parish were practicing Catholics and active in the parish community. This is no longer the case. We must now base our parish on community rather than geography.

Accordingly, it is becoming more and more necessary for the parish to develop an identity as a community in a way that goes beyond just attending Mass on Sundays. To allow this, the parish needs a place where we can gather, either for formal events, such as meetings and classes, or informally to meet and socialise. Ideally, this place should be near the church so that its identity as a parish centre is emphasised and so that where we worship and where we gather are closely aligned.

The new parish centre will be based in and around the vacant priest's house behind the Band Hall and will be created in two phases. In phase one, the present house will be converted into rooms which can be used for classes or meetings, and an extension will be built to provide office spaces for parish administration. At present the parish runs evening meetings for parents of first communion children in the various schools around the town, plus classes for children who are attending non-Catholic schools which take place for now in the My Place centre at Mill Road. We also have Bible study groups and catechism groups. The new centre will also give us a number of rooms to hold these events which will be under our own control. It's also hoped that it might become a social space where people could gather after Masses. Target date for completion of this phase is June 2021.

The second phase will involve the building of a hall which can be used for larger gatherings or partitioned off into smaller areas as needed. The location of the centre also means that the church parking will be available to users and we won't need to worry about providing a car park.

The plans, plus a model of the centre are on display today <u>Sunday 2nd February</u> from 12noon to 3.00pm at Midleton Park Hotel. I'd encourage you all to come and have a look. A project such as this will cost a lot of money. We estimate that phase 1 will come to about €800,000. However, by using some of the cash reserves of the parish and by selling some parish property, as well as donations, we may be able to fund this phase with little or no borrowing. Phase 2 will probably cost about the same, and we will need to do some serious fundraising to complete it.

I believe that in providing this parish centre, we will be building for the future, when the needs of our parish will be different from the past, and ensuring that Holy Rosary remains a vibrant parish long after we are gone. I encourage you to come and view the plans this weekend, and to support this project.

Monsignor Jim Killeen, PP

Calling all walkers....It doesn't matter whether you are a fast or slow walker, or perhaps you just prefer to stroll and simply enjoy nature and the outdoors. Whatever your level, you are welcome to join us for a walk on a Saturday afternoon. We meet at Ballintotas Church at 2pm and our first 2020 walk begins on February 15th. The annual fee is 10 euro and this must be paid before the first walk for insurance purposes. Looking forward to seeing some new faces on the 15th.